
Parish Staff: 
 

Bookkeeper                                            Philline Go     735-8558     
Secretary   Debbie Forgette  735-8558   
     

Parish Community Center (PCC) Coordinator    

 Michele Umemoto    735-1743 

Faith Formation: 
 

          Pre-school to 5th Grade  Karen Gorham    735-8558 
        6th to 8th Grades/Edge Danielle May  735-8558 
 & Meta Boik  735-8558 
        9th to 12th Grades/Life Teen       Jennifer Moore    492-6209  

              & Joe Bliss 216-402-3118   
                                                      email: lifeteenhs@gmail.com 

        Confirmation Deacon Mike and Carol Gaulke 551-7626 
        Order of Christian Initiation of Adults   
               Joe and Sherry Schroeder 405-2242 
Ministers of Music: 
 

         4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass                Julianne Barnaby    735-2163 
         9:30 a.m. Mass              Jean McDonald    586-1784 
         5:00 p.m. Mass          Perry Kelly 735-8558 
         Children’s Choir Paula Bachelor 375-9019 

Ministries of Worship: 
          Scheduler for Liturgical Ministers  Trish Feeney 551-0486 
         Eucharistic Adoration                   Liz Friedrich 783-6223  
         Prayer Line                                  Adele Ogryzek  627-0201 
         Altar Server Training                    Zack Rinderer  582-2543  

Parish Ministries: 

   Mary Martha Prayer Group        Camille Henneberry 735-4858  
   Welcoming Committee           Jan Beardemphl 948-3367 

   PCC Nursery         Wynona Vaz  628-0754 

   Ministry to Sick and Shut-Ins    Deacon Eric Shaber 
                                                & Charlotte Shaber   208-521-7846 

   Bible Study                                 Judy Turner 438-7938  
   Women’s Group                                    Linda Rego  221-1130  

 Councils and Committees: 
 

          Parish Council                                    Jim Carey   627-0321 
         Finance Council                            Jared Liebert  947-9386 
         Stewardship                         Lenice & Pat Nagle  582-6893 

         Voice of the Spirit                    Dieter Bohrmann  987-3158 
         Parish Library                                 Ann Stevens   396-2723 
 

 Charter Organizations: 

         Catholic Daughters                   Linda Garner 627-2748 
         Knights of Columbus                 Nick Multari   425-753-1654                
         St. Vincent de Paul                       Message Line 591-0632 
         Scout Troop #275                        Teddy Herrera  778-0505  
 

Natural Family Planning:         Christine Disselkamp  628-8810 
                                                                Carol Gaulke    619-5464  

On Being Married at Holy 
Spirit … Engaged couples who 
wish to be married at Holy Spirit 
Parish are asked to contact the 
parish office at least nine months 

prior to their desired wedding date. The couple 
and the priest will then meet to begin the  
Marriage preparation program.  (735-8558) 

The Sacrament of Baptism   
Babies and young  children are usually  
baptized during Mass on Saturday or 
Sunday, or on Saturday at 2:00 p.m.  
Call the parish office for a list of up-
coming Baptism dates and to receive 
registration information for pre-Baptism  
classes.   (735-8558)  

September 10, 2023 

Deaths 
 

What should I do when there is a 
death in my family? 
Please call the parish office and speak with the 
office staff and the pastor before making ar-
rangements with the funeral home, to ensure that 
the church is available at the desired date and 
time.   (735-8558) 

Weekend Masses: 
   Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m. 
   Sunday: 9:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. 
 

Weekday Masses: 
    Monday: 9:00 a.m. 
    Tuesday: 5:30 p.m. 
    Wednesday through Friday: 9:00 a.m. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
    Tuesday: 4:15 - 5:00 p.m. 
    Sunday: 3:00 - 4:15 p.m.  
    or by appointment. 
 

Please visit our Holy Spirit Facebook 
page to join livestream events: 
https://www.facebook.com/
HolySpiritParishCommunity 
 

Office Hours: Monday through Friday 
   8:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. and  
   1:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Parish of the Holy Spirit 
Mailing address: 7409 W. Clearwater AVE., Kennewick, WA 99336 

Parish office: 7411 W. clearwater ave., suite a, kennewick 

Office: 509-735-8558   
   

email: office@holyspiritkennewick.org 

website:  www.holyspiritkennewick.org 
Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/HolySpiritParishCommunity 

 

Fr. Michael brzezowski 

509-735-8558 
pastor@holyspiritkennewick.org 

 
 

Deacon Ken Ellis           DEACON eric shaber            Deacon mike gaulke 

509-948-4355       208-521-7846                                 509-551-7626  
deaconkenneth@charter.net                ecshaber@gmail.com                                 micajere@msn.com 
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Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time, September 10, 2023 
Calendar for the Week: (Note: PCC = Parish Community Center) 

Wednesday, September 13: 
Saint John Chrysostom, Bishop and Doctor of 
the Church 
 

Mass at 9:00 a.m. in the church. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Bible Study, EPIC: A Journey through Church 

History, PCC rooms 6/8, 10:00 a.m. 
 

Mary Martha Prayer Group, PCC room 5, 1:30 p.m. 
 

Amazing Grace Choir, 7:30 p.m. 

Sunday, September 10:                                
Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Mass in the church at 9:30 a.m. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Confirmation Parent Meeting (for students in 
8th grade), PCC 6/8, 2:00 p.m. 
 

Life Teen Parent Meeting (for students in grades 
9-12), PCC 6/8, 3:30 p.m. 
 

**No Sacrament of Reconciliation** 
 

Mass in the church at 
5:00 p.m.  
 

Life Teen (High School), 
PCC hall, 6:30 - 8:00 p.m.  

Sunday, September 17:                                
Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Mass in the church at 9:30 a.m. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation, PCC room 9,  
3:00 - 4:15 p.m. 
 

Mass in the church at 5:00 p.m.  
 

Edge Parent Meeting, PCC 6/8, 6:30 p.m. 
 

Life Teen (High School), 
PCC hall, 6:30 - 8:00 p.m. 

Tuesday, September 12:  
Weekday 
The Most Holy Name of Mary 
 

**No Sacrament of Reconciliation** 
 

Rite of Distributing Holy Communion Outside 
Mass with the Celebration of the Word of God, 
5:30 p.m. 
 

Rosary near the tabernacle, following service.  
 

Knights of Columbus 10653 officers, PCC room 9, 
6:00 p.m. 
 

Bible Study, EPIC: A Journey through Church 

History, PCC room 6, 6:30 p.m. 
 

Knights of Columbus 10653 business meeting, 
PCC room 9, 7:00 p.m. 

Monday, September 11: 
Weekday 
 

Rite of Distributing Holy Communion Outside 
Mass with the Celebration of the Word of God, 
9:00 a.m. 
 

Scout Troop 275, PCC hall, 6:00 - 9:00 p.m. 

Saturday, September 16: 
Saint Cornelius, Pope, and Cyprian, Bishop, 
Martyrs 
 

Catholic Daughters, PCC room 5, 9:00 a.m. 
 

Sunday Vigil Mass in the church at 4:00 p.m.  
 
 

Friday, September 15: 
Our Lady of Sorrows 
 

Mass at 9:00 a.m. in the church. Mass is also 
livestreamed on Holy Spirit Facebook page. 
 

Women’s Group Rummage Sale, PCC hall, 
9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 9:45 a.m. to 
4:45 p.m., in the vestibule. Concludes with 
Prayers for Priestly Vocations at 4:30 p.m. and 
the Rite of Benediction at 4:45 p.m. 
 

Thursday, September 14: 
The Exaltation of the Holy Cross 
 

Rite of Distributing Holy Communion Outside 
Mass with the Celebration of the Word of God, 
9:00 a.m. 
 

Women’s Group Rummage Sale, PCC hall, 
9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
 

Backpack for Adults, Essential Tools for Life,  
PCC 9, 10:00 a.m.  
 

Order of Christian Initiation of Adults (OCIA),  
PCC room 7, 7:00 p.m. 
 

Celebration Choir, 7:00 p.m. 
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From the Pastor’s Desk … 
 
RETIREMENT FUND FOR RELIGIOUS: 
 
You may be asking yourself … “Didn’t I just contribute to the Priests’ Retirement Collection in 
the month of July?” Well, yes, you did; but here’s what you need to know:  that collection 
benefits the retirement of the Diocesan Priests (parish priests) of the Diocese of Yakima—like 
Fr. O’Shea and Msgr. Auve. 
 
This weekend’s special collection is different. How so? “Religious” are women and men who 
serve the Church as sisters, brothers, or priests after making a solemn profession in a 
religious order—like the Sisters of Providence, the Franciscans, the Dominicans, the 
Carmelites, the Benedictines, the Jesuits, etc. All religious take vows of poverty, chastity, and 
obedience to their superior. Whatever they earn as professionals in their respective fields (like 
health care, teaching, social work, etc.) is pooled—in common—to sustain themselves and 
their confrères economically. 
 
As the accompanying flyer in this bulletin explains, many religious women and men worked 
very hard for the Church over many years; but—in part, due to their vow of poverty—did not 
receive adequate compensation to provide for their needs in retirement. And so, as you think of 
the religious sisters, brothers, and priests who have had an impact on your life and your 
spiritual development as a Catholic, please consider assisting them financially in their 
retirement. Their mission now, in retirement, is to pray for you, for me, and for the Church. As 
we benefit from their prayers, may they, in turn, count on our financial support. Thank you. 
 
God’s Blessings, 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Registrations for Religious Education for 
preschool through 5th grade, Edge and Life 
Teen are underway. Some upcoming dates to 
note: Confirmation parent meeting (for 
students in grade 8 only) on Sunday, 
September 10th at 2PM in the PCC. Life 
Teen parent meeting (for students in grade 9
-12) on Sunday, September 10th at 3:30 
PM in the PCC. Edge parent meeting (for 
students in grades 6-8) on Sunday, 
September 17 at 6:30 PM in PCC rooms 6 
and 8. Tuesday, September 19th is the 
start of our Tuesday afternoon Religious 
Education classes. We are looking forward to 
a faith filled school year! 

  

We would like to invite all high school 
students to join us for our new year of 
LifeTeen at Holy Spirit Parish! Our first 
LifeTeen meeting for parents and stu-
dents will be on Sunday, September 10th. 
Our parent meeting will be held at 3:30 
PM in the PCC. All parents are invited to 
attend this early meeting to learn 
about our year and ask any questions 
they may have. LifeTeen students will 
meet right after Mass at 5:00 PM from 
6:30-8:00 PM in the PCC. Dinner will be 
served! Please join us for food, faith, 
and fun! We look forward to seeing all 
of you on September 10th! 

NEWS 

 

The September Ultreya of the Cursillo 
Movement will be held at Christ the King 
Church in Richland, on Monday, September 
11th (rather than the first Monday of 
September). We’ll begin by praying the Rosary 
in the chapel at 6:30 p.m. with the meeting 
following at 7:00 p.m. All are welcome.  



CREATE YOUR FREE ACCOUNT AT FORMED  
which provides instant access to thousands of Catholic 
movies, programs, audio, and books. To sign up: go to 
formed.org, click on “sign up,” click on the third option, 
“I belong to a parish or organization,” type in your zip 
code, choose “Parish of the Holy Spirit,” and enter your 
name and email.  

 

VICTIM ASSISTANCE 
 

If you have been abused or victimized by a member of the 
Catholic clergy, please believe in the possibility for hope, 
help and healing. We encourage you to come forward and 
bring such incidents to light. 
 

The Diocese of Yakima has a confidential sexual abuse 
hotline for those who wish to report any incident 
concerning that issue as regards a bishop, priest, deacon, 
seminarian, diocesan employee or parish volunteer.  
 

 

(888) 276-4490 

A NOTE FROM ST. SERRA CLUB OF TRI CITIES 
 
 

"Where two or three are gathered together in My name, 
there am I in the midst of them.” (Matthew 18: 20) The 
community that gathers in Christ's name is the Church. Are 
you being called to discipleship, serving as a priest, 
deacon, or religious brother or sister? September 24 is 
Priesthood Sunday. Throughout our lives, priests have 
sanctified us with the graces of the sacraments; especially 
the Holy Eucharist. They have served us with leadership, 
instruction, and love. Will you thank them on Priesthood 
Sunday? 

STEWARDSHIP: Am I my brother’s keeper? All three 

readings today suggest that for the Christian steward the 

answer is “YES!” 
 

August 27: $10,821.32     Recorded givers: 109  
 

Thanks for your giving of time, talent and treasure.  
 

For online giving, visit: 
https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy7409270 

 
Thank you for maintaining your financial support of our parish 
as you are able. If you’d prefer to mail an offering, please send 
it to Parish of the Holy Spirit, 7409 W. Clearwater Ave., 
Kennewick, WA 99336. If you are currently using offering 
envelopes and would like to switch to online giving (or bill-
payer from your bank), please call the parish office so we can 
discontinue your envelope mailings with our printing service. 
Thank you. 

 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS 
All dates are tentative. 

 
Wednesday September 13             Essum & Hussan Muskegon 
Friday  September 15                               Panattoni Family 
Saturday  September 16, 4:00 p.m.                Sara Casey RIP 

Sunday  September 17, 5:00 p.m.           Walter Scavio RIP 
The Sunday morning Mass is normally offered for the people of the parish.  

  
To have your need added to our parish prayer phone chain,  

please call Adele Ogryzek at 627-0201.  
To have your need added to the list which is published in the bulletin  

once each month, please call the parish office. 

 

(PRACTICING) CATHOLIC— 

RECOGNIZE GOD IN YOUR ORDINARY MOMENTS 

By Colleen Jurkiewicz Dorman 

 
Love and Truth 
 
I think even the most devout, the most pious Catholic 
reading this could summon to mind, if asked, one or 
even two examples of Catholic teaching for which they 
have desperately looked for a loophole. 
 
Don’t worry, I won’t make you share with the group. But 
bring it to your mind now: the doctrine you once 
resented, or perhaps still do. The commandment you 
don’t fully understand, the one you bristle against. The 
rule you find the hardest to follow. The belief you hate 
explaining to your friends. 
 
If it disappeared from scripture or dropped out of the 
Catechism, would your life really be easier? Would you 
be happier? 
 
I am thinking of mine. For a long time, I searched high 
and low for a way around this particular teaching. I read 
books and Scripture and researched Catholic tradition. I 
prayed and reflected and tried to argue with myself. For 
a time, I gave up complying with it entirely. I threw it to 
the wind, with a shoulder shrug and a self-satisfied 
assurance to myself that God, being a loving Father, 
does not want his child to be unhappy. 
 
But reader: I was miserable. I was so, so miserable, and I 
stayed that way until I finally accepted that God is, 
indeed, a loving Father, and desires nothing less than 
the unhappiness of his children. And so, to ward it off, 
he has given us the truth, and asked us to embrace it like 
a cherished heirloom, a priceless inheritance. 
 
To share truth, you must show love. To show love, you 
must share truth. One demands the other. This is what 
Christ does for us, and this is the mission of the Church 
in this world. Loosening and binding. Bearing witness. 
Giving testimony. Speaking truth, and in speaking truth, 
showing love. 
 
“If today you hear his voice, harden not your hearts.” — 
Psalm 95 

©LPi 
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PLEASE KEEP IN PRAYER: FOR OUR SICK:  B.J. Bacon (relative of Troy and Emma Bacon), Carmel O’Shea (relative of Fr. O’Shea), Aidan  
Rombaugh (grandchild of  Fran Rombaugh), Kathleen Zimbehl (parishioner), Des and Julia Cronnelly (brother-in-law and sister of Jim 
Cummins), Karin Blomberg (parishioner), Lorraine Ramirez (niece of Dru Squires), Fran Rombaugh (parishioner), Marlin Friedrich (parishioner), 
Debbie Tavernaro (parishioner), Mary Jane Royack (parishioner), Harold Williamson (parishioner), James Ellis (son of Deacon Ken and Cindy 
Ellis), Spenser Heaton (nephew-in-law of Fr. Michael), David Brazier (relative of Sr. Mary), Tyler Stevens (grandson of Rose Stevens), Erwin 
Brzezowski (father of Fr. Michael), Brad Nelson (brother of Brett Nelson), Brian and Amanda Hollenberg (son and daughter-in-law of Glenn and 
Karen Hollenberg), Sr. Mary (parishioner), Patricia Go (mother of Philline Go), Jim Berkman (son-in-law of Allan and Merilynn Erhart), Julie 
Dowle (parishioner), Fr. O’Shea, Amanda Parry (daughter of Debbi Fisler),  Col. Cyril A. Ryecroft Bennett (father of Anne Kristen Ryecroft 
Bennett Colaricci), Kathy Bealer (relative of Deacon Ken Ellis), Peggy Dye (sister of Rose Stevens), Jim Young (parishioner), Traci Honeycutt 
(daughter of Ramona Kukowski), Jay Johnson (parishioner), Don Malisani (father of Paul Malisani), Harry and Jana Barnes (parishioners), John 
Jurgilewicz (parishioner), Jim Warren and Judy Walker (cousins of Gloria Ziegler), Larry Harris (relative of Deacon Ken Ellis) and Lorraine 
Damon (daughter of Edith Perez), Eric Zimbehl (son of Kathleen Zimbehl).  
 

If you wish to add a prayer need to this list, please call the parish office at 735-8558.  

Surviving Divorce (12 Sessions -Ascension Press)  
Christ the King Catholic Church in Richland  

Monday Nights, 6:30 p.m.- 8:30 p.m.  
in the Youth Center, Room B 

Starts on Monday, September 18 
Cost: $20 

 

Surviving Divorce was created to bring hope and healing to 
those who have experienced the pain and loneliness of a broken 
marriage. It is for the newly separated and divorced and those 
still struggling with issues many years later. It will help answer 
questions, restore hope, and begin authentic healing. Developed 
and hosted by Rose Sweet, Surviving Divorce features experts 
Dr. Ray Guarendi, Ph.D., Fr. Donald Calloway, M.I.C., Fr. 
Steve Porter, S.T.L., Fr. Mitch Pacwa, S.J., and Christopher 
West. It also includes personal testimonies of Catholic men and 
women who have experienced the breakdown of their families. 
They courageously share their stories with heart, humor, and 
wisdom.  
 

To register for this class, please e-mail Meggin Sanner at  

ckadultre@gmail.com. 

 
Plan to SHOP and HELP at the Holy 
Spirit Women’s Group Rummage Sale 
on Thursday, September 14 and Friday, 
September 15 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 
p.m. in the PCC hall.  
 
Rummage sale setup will begin on 
Tuesday morning, September 12 at 
10:00 a.m. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

As Catholics, we are heirs to a remarkable heritage. 
The history of our Faith is so much more than a list of 
facts and dates. It is a fascinating story of adventure, 
rebellion, tragedy, and triumph. Epic: A Journey 
through Church History is a captivating and fast-
paced look at the story of the Catholic Church.  

Bible Study Starts this week. 

There will be two sessions: 

• Tuesdays at 6:30 pm and Thursdays at 10:00 am   

• Both sessions will meet in PCC ROOM 6. 

Judy Turner will be in the vestibule after Mass to an-
swer questions, to reserve your spot, and to hand out 
materials to those who have registered. 

FALL BIBLE STUDY 

Check out our parish library for new books  

and DVDs. The library is located in the church 

off the hallway near the sacristy, and is open 

before and after all weekday and weekend 

Masses. If you have any questions, contact  

our parish librarian, Ann Stevens, at 509– 

396-2723. 

 

We're grateful to offer The Backpack 
for Adults again this fall! This 
contemporary, innovative human and 
spiritual development program teaches 
tools for navigating life's 
challenges. Participants learn greater 

critical thinking skills, self-awareness and overall mental 
and spiritual well-being, all grounded in the Catechism 
of the Catholic Church and current neuroscience. Classes 
are lively, informative and engaging. Join us Thursday 
mornings from 10:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. for ten sessions 
beginning September 14th in PCC Room 9. Childcare is 
provided. Cost is $35. Everyone is welcome! Contact 
Meg Maas (509) 308-8768 or Monica Weis (509) 521-
7309 to sign up or for more information. 
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Elderly religious need your help. Like those pictured, nearly 
25,000 senior sisters, brothers, and religious order priests 
have dedicated their lives to serving others by praying for us, 
ministering to all, educating the young, caring for those who 
are sick and helping those in need—usually for little or no 
pay. Today, their religious communities do not have enough 
retirement savings. Your donation will make a real difference 
by providing essential care, medicine and other necessities. 
Envelopes are on the table in the vestibule. Please give 
generously. Visit retiredreligious.org for more information or 
to give online. 

https://retiredreligious.org/


Jesus taught us, “I am the living bread that came down from heaven; whoever eats 
this bread will live forever; and the bread that I will give is my flesh for the life of 
the world.” John 6:51  
 
In our chaotic world, we need a relationship with Jesus more than ever. And Jesus 
unites us with Him in the celebration of the Eucharist.   
 
That is why the Parish of the Holy Spirit is joining in the National Eucharistic 
Revival; to restore and deepen our understanding and devotion to the great 
mystery of the Holy Eucharist.  
 
Beginning next weekend (September 16-17), our parish will display “The Hall of 
Miracles”. The posters – on loan from Christ the King Parish, Richland – depict 
Eucharistic miracles from around the world and across the ages as compiled by 
Blessed Carlo Acutis.  
 
These posters will be on display in three groups – from now through Advent – to 
enrich our understanding and love for the Most Holy Eucharist. Additional 
information will also be included as bulletin inserts throughout this period; plus a 
special surprise gift from the parish will be given out at all Masses next weekend. 
This display and events were inspired by the National Eucharist Revival and 
encouraged by Father Michael and our Evangelization Committee.  












